Agenda for Graduate Student Association General Assembly 

November 15, 2012

Start: 8:07pm

Representatives Present: Walter Anderson, Jason Walker, Shinichiro Sugiura, Mark Seibert, Nicholas Bryan, Buck Link, Tamara Smith, Rachael Jetson, Sam Marcellino, Joelynn Laux, Doug Lanning, Gaurav Mehta
Representatives Absent with Proxy: Meghan Brown ( Rohan Vaidya)
Representatives Absent without Proxy: Michael Fitch, Sarah Schafer, Kellie Plasman, Jessica Ciesle, Molly Bock, Yining li, Alysha Hill
Guests: Wendell “Buck” Link, Heather Haught, Jill Brown, Linsday Roberts, Erin Vogel, Amila Appuhamy, Khaled Elwardany, Anthany Fue, Stephanie Green, Chandri Patel, Leslie Neyland, Zac Laumer, Josef Vitrska, Tina Agarwal, Nick Bryan, Monica McKnight, Paul Roland, Joshua Waldman, Aaron Shaw, Mark Siebert, Andrea Kiss, Wei-Cheng Hsiao
I. Call to order 
The call to order was made by Josh Waldman. 36 people were in attendance.

· Roll Call was made by Aaron Shaw
II. Approve the Minutes from September 20th and October 18th, 2012
Minutes were approved by Joelynn and seconded by (?)
III. Old Business

· Discussion and vote about how to divvy up funds for individual and organizations to request money. 
· Present proposal to council
· Cory Goe informed GSA about the form that can be used to request funds from the GSA. He stated that the form is now on the GSA website and individuals and organizations can request money from the GSA as soon as next meeting. The form will be filled out and given to the department representative and then the representative will propose the idea to the executive board. 
Josh read over the questions that are expected to be filled out on the funds form. 
· Written document submitted-
· How many grad students will this effect?
· What are the funds for?
· When is the event?
· How much are you requesting?
· Date request was submitted?
· Where is the event being held?
· Description of the event?
· What impact will it have on grad students?

· Representatives from respective department will present your proposal to GSA at general assembly meeting.
· Cory Goe explained that many departments do not have organizations- e stated that this is a good opportunity for you to start your own organization to make decisions for your college. 
· Cory Goe explained that students submitting proposal should submit proposal to representative of department and to GSA Exec board at least one week before the general assembly meeting. 
· Cory Goe explained the procedure to the GSA group that the proposal will need a majority of the quorum (1/3) of representatives to pass the proposal. Josh explained that this merely follows our GSA constitution as it stands. 
· Josh Waldman explained that the form on the GSA website.
· It was mentioned by Joelynn Hoax that in the case that the executive board would have to make a decision before next meeting, there would be a cap amount that the GSA executive board could approve such as/ for example-  $500 in the case that the organization wanted to request $1000. 
· The original form to request funds was approved. This motion was called by Joelynn Houx and seconded by Michael Bechill. 
· Josh Waldman and Sam Marcillino suggested that there would be no cap since the executive board was elected to make decisions for the GSA assembly. 
· Michael Bechill agreed with Sam Marcillino and Josh Waldman as well. 

IV. Update on NAGPS  and lessons learned
· Josh Waldman shared the exciting news about the GSA’s achievement of  two national awards at NAGPS
· Josh Waldman explained that three of the officers went to the NAGPS at Duke University. We got two national awards. 

· Things that we learned from the NAGPS-
V. External Committee Updates

· Graduate Council
Josh Waldman and Monica McKnight

· Strategic planning committee 

· University council
· Monica McKnight, explained that the interest rate is 6.8% on graduate loans and Plus loans are 7.4%. Graduate students will now get accrued interest from the day they received the loan. Josh Waldman explained that you will now be allotted a certain number of credit hours that you will be reimbursed. The Aggregate loan limit has also been changed. GPA, time limit for degree, and number of credit hours obtained vs. attempted. Graduate students can continue to get a double major for their program. 
· Josh explained to the GSA that the Graduate council did not meet and that he received notification by the graduate council that they will not meet anymore until they re-assess the importance of the university council. 
VI. Midwest Graduate Research Symposium
Josh Waldman explained that GSA put together a MGRS steering committee to help stimulate the growth and 
· Lead Symposium Coordinator: 
· Keynote Coordinator: Josh Waldman
Josh Waldman suggested that we bring in Bob Latta. If he cannot speak we will bring in the 2012 Nobel laurite for economics for the keynote speaker. The expenses will be covered by The University of Toledo economics department and the University of Michigan for the Nobel Laurite if he chooses to come. 

· Contributions Coordinator: 
· Recruitment Coordinator: 


Scheduling Coordinator: Aaron Shaw

Aaron Shaw explained that he has invited more than 62 schools to come to the MGRS in April. He has sent out letters to the deans of over 62 schools in the Midwest and eastern United States. Several schools have already replied back with thanks for the invitation. 

· Program Coordinator: 

Shinichiro Sugiura is serving in this position. Josh explained that the bulk of his work will be laid out for him as the abstracts are received from students. 

· Volunteers Coordinator: 


Josh Waldman explained that last year we had 90 volunteers. Michael Bechill explains that SBA and several other organizations to pitch in and help volunteer at the MGRS. 
· Judges Coordinator:  


Josh explained that bringing judges from other universities will encourage the universities to recruit students from UT for their post doctoral students. 
· Certificates Coordinator: 


Josh explained that it is important that we give out certificates to the participants so that will help brand UT GSA and give the participants a sense of accomplishment. 
· Press/Media Coordinator: 

Josh explained that we need to advertise for the MGRS in the community and nationally to distinguish the University of Toledo GSA as well as help brand the Symposium. 
VII. Committee breakout Session (15 Minutes) 
 

VIII. Social Events Committee
Tamara Smith

Tamara- explained they will work on adopt a family for donations. She is currently working with the Salvation Army. She also mentioned the cherry street mission and how the social events committee will help fill the shelves. She mentioned that 44% more families will utilize the cherry street mission this year. Michael Bechill also mentioned that many kids that he personally knows are homeless and live at the cherry street mission. Paul Roland suggested that we start a charitable website to raise funds. 
Funds to support a family will cost about $500 per family. 



Walter Anderson suggested that we should sponsor a family and collect food. It was also mentioned by Buck Link that the GSA should match the donation of food from other graduate students and faculty. Tamara mentioned that we should all bring a toy in for the families and children. Michael Bechill motioned to spend $200 for the families and then match food up to $1500 for the cherry street mission. This could potentially add up to $3000 for the cherry street mission. This was seconded by Joelynn Houx. 
· Formal valentine’s day dinner

· February 14th, 2012

· Blog about dinner

· Ingnam room- Student Union?

· Select a charity- top three will be selected

Tamara- Family sponsor- more will be said about this at the next meeting. 
IX. Professional Development Committee
Kellie Plasman

Josh explained that due to Kellie Plasman’s absence she will no longer serve as a chair for the professional panel as she plans to step down. The professional development panel group within itself will choose a person to chair the professional development meetings. 
 
X. Travel Reimbursement Committee
Paul Roland

Paul Roland expressed his concerns to get the word out that GSA has money for the travel reimbursement. 
XI. Public Relations Committee
Joelynn Laux -Suggested getting polo’s for the representatives for GSA- this total cost would be about $625.00. Graduate students could also buy tee shirts for $5.00 to sell to members to wear to GSA events. She also suggested getting MGRS tee shirts for the volunteers at the MGRS as an incentive. Buck Link motioned to approve the tee shirt purchase and it was seconded by Guarav Mehta. Josh Waldman explained that this funding will be taken out of the president’s initiative. 
XII. Old Business

No old business
XIII. New Business
 Award from NAGPS
Josh explained that we won two national awards and explained the significance of the awards. Josh explained that we have been invited to submit a column in the NAGPS in the NAGPS magazine and also submit a column in the NAGPS magazine on the University of Toledo GSA budget increase. Monica calls to the UT GSA to bring graduate students concerns and triumphs to her so that she can publish them in the Midwest regional newsletter for the GSAs in the Midwest. 
Other Events and concerns of graduate students
GSA scholarship for outstanding graduate student- this was originally suggested by Shinichiro Sugiura. 
XIV. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03pm
XV. Debriefing


